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Parish Council News 
www.sheriffhutton.co.uk 
There was a meeting of the Parish Council  on 13th January 2012. Councillors attending were D 
Wooles (Chairman) (878469), Mrs P Bean (Vice Chairman) (878392), N Anfield (878738), S Wood 
(07834493302),  B  Parkinson  (878373)  and  B  Kinloss  (878346).  Apologies  were  received  from 
Councillor Ms K Blakeborough (878214). Clerk B Taylor (878060).
2 members of the public were present.
Public Access
The meeting now contains an item near to the beginning, which allows members of the public to ask 
questions or to make representations to the Council on matters relating to community interest, but not 
necessarily on the agenda. There is a time limit of 3 minutes for each speaker.
Retirement of Handyman
In response to the advertisement in the Village News two residents will attend for interviews.
Repairs and Refurbishment of Bus Shelters in Main Street
A quotation has been accepted by the Council. Work will be taking place shortly.
Replacement of Parish Council Notice Board in Bus Stop in Main Street
The application for a grant will be considered by NYCC Area Committee on 11th January 2012.
Winter Gritting Programme
Various materials have been obtained from NYCC and Ryedale DC. These will  be collected and 
stored by the contractor who will carry out the work when required.
Planning Applications
Approval:  11/00977/FUL Woodhouse Barry Ltd:  Erection of  2  storey unit  to  form Children’s  Day 
Nursery with associated vehicular access and parking facilities at 7 Alan Farnaby Way, Sheriff Hutton
Noted by Councillors
Approval: 11/01126/FUL Mr J Skelton: J Skelton, 3-5 Dale Road, Sheriff Hutton YO60 6RZ
Noted by Councillors
11/01320/FUL:  Mr  P  Atkinson:  Formation  of  vehicular  access  and  closing  off  existing  vehicular 
access at High Roans Farm Buildings, Strensall York YO32 5TP
Councillors agreed to support the application in its present form
11/01343/HOUSE:  Mr  Mark  Iveson:  Erection  of  single  storey  rear  extension  to  include attached 
double garage and porch to side together with formation of 2no. bay windows to ground floor front 
elevation and demolition of existing study and outbuildings.
Councillors agreed to support the application in its present form
11/01243/FUL: Mrs H Wood: Erection of 3 no. four bedroom detached dwellings with four associated 
single garages, one dedicated to the cottage and demolition of existing buildings at Garage, New 
Lane, Sheriff Hutton
Councillors agreed to support the application in principle but raised concerns regarding drainage of  
surface water on the site.  Further details are available from the Clerk or the Ryedale DC website.

Public Access (2)
Any resident attending the meeting who wishes to speak or ask questions on an agenda item is 
welcome to do so at the end of the Meeting.

The Next Meeting will take place on 10th February 2012 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.

http://www.sheriffhutton.co.uk/


Yorkshire Countrywomen’s Association
At  our  meeting on Wednesday 11th Dan Sidley gave a talk  about  The York  Swan and Wildlife 
Hospital. 
Dan talked about his passion for swans and how he founded his hospital for injured wildlife in 2005.  
He has rescued thousands of swans and showed us some stunning photographs of these beautiful 
birds.  
A reminder
Would those who are going on the theatre trip remember to bring the money for the tickets to the next 
meeting. The summer trip to Kirby Stephen will also need to be booked, so would those people who 
wish to go please let Gillian Newman know at the next meeting.
 
At  the next  meeting on 8th February 2012 (7:30pm) at  Sheriff  Hutton Village Hall,  we can look  
forward to:-
Music Technology and Medicine
Dr Andy Hunt from the University of York (and from Sheriff Hutton) will present an illustrated talk of 
his work and of others. 
Andy has been working in computer and electronic music technology since the 1980s, and has made 
musical instruments and devices to help people with disability.
Recent work uses sound as a way of letting clinicians and patients hear how their body is working. 
Andy will explain this work, illustrated with pictures, videos and music examples. 
Even  though  it  may  sound  quite  hi-tech,  this  talk  will  cover  the  material  in  an  accessible  and 
entertaining way. 
Come along and find out how people can not only be entertained by music technology, but use it in  
their rehabilitation.

Barbara Grinham

Sheriff Hutton Cricket Club
Sheriff Hutton CC held its well-attended 2011 AGM on 18th November at the Pavilion. This provided 
the opportunity to reflect on a relatively successful season with both 1st and 2nd XIs finishing third in 
their respective divisions and with some excellent team and individual performances. Finishing third 
meant we narrowly missed out on promotion but hope to achieve this in 2012.
The election of officers also took place with the majority of posts being filled.  However,  several  
important posts are currently vacant: Umpires for 1st and 2nd XI and Groundsman.  In particular the 
groundsman vacancy is flexible in the level of commitment and experience required, in any case 
support  in the form of assistance and advice will  be provided.  For an informal enquiry or more 
information and details on these posts please contact Tony Fisher (01904 491832) or John Armitage  
(07870 222356).
Pre-Season Indoor Net practice is scheduled to start on Sunday 26th February at the Mount School, 
York from 11.30am to 1.00pm, same as last year; sessions run for 6 weeks consecutively. If you are  
interested in attending or in finding out more about how to get involved with the club in a playing or  
non-playing capacity,  please contact  Tony or John.  We are a friendly,  welcoming and above all  
sociable club who are always looking for new members.

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall –200 Club
247 members took part in the October draw - £25 each to numbers 170, 182, 216, 219 and 234. 

Health Visitor Drop in
The Health Visitor will be at The Village Hall from 9:30am - 11:30am on Thursday, 2nd February 
during the Toddler Session for anyone with pre-school children who would like to see her.  Anyone 
waiting to see the Health Visitor is more than welcome to pop into Toddlers (if not attending anyway)  
while they are waiting, but consultations with the Health Visitor are confidential and in a separate  
room.



Sheriff Hutton Field Naturalists
A year in the life of a botanist was the theme of the talk and themed discussion led by Gill Smith of  
Ryenats and it didn’t disappoint. With a range of excellent slides, Gill showed us some of the unusual  
and sometimes rare beauties that are growing throughout the year on our doorstep. Some of them 
such as Lesser Twayblade are quite small so it helps to be keen eyed and equipped with a Flora. 
Particularly of interest were the slides she had of Ashbury Rievaux which some of the group visited 
last year which showed just how rich a flora the site has around late May. Many thanks must go to  
Gill and her assistant for her fascinating talk and her thoughtful answers to all the questions asked.

Our next meeting is on Wednesday February 1st starting at 7.30pm and is our AGM and members’  
night.  Last year  was really productive so we will  be having the same format.  If  anyone has any 
thoughts or ideas for discussion, please let  Melanie know beforehand so it  can be built  into the  
agenda. There will be refreshments and a raffle included. Non- and new members are welcome, only  
£3 including refreshments.

Anyone  wishing  to  come  along  and  join  the  group  or  needing  more  information  about  Field 
Naturalists, please get in touch with either Melanie on 878711 or Andy on 878785 or 878404.

Sheriff Hutton Pre-school Playgroup News
We would like to thank everybody who supported the Jumble Sale on Saturday 14th January at the  
Village Hall, helping to raise just over £1,600 of much needed funds for Playgroup.  Thank you to 
those who donated items (including lots of delicious baking!), to those who helped on the day and, of  
course, to the Jumblies themselves who kindly agreed to run the sale in aid of Playgroup.

Volunteers  –  Do  you  enjoy  being  with  children?   Do  you  have  time  to  spare  on  a  Monday or 
Wednesday morning or a Friday morning or afternoon?  If you would like to volunteer to help at  
Playgroup on a weekly or monthly basis, we would be delighted to hear from you.  Please ring Jo (on  
01653 618356) for an initial discussion and we can arrange a visit for you to meet our Playgroup 
team and find out how you can help!

The Village Auction 2012  Saturday April 21st
This year the Auction will be held on Saturday April 21st at the Village Hall from 1.00pm until the last 
item is sold. This year the proceeds will be divided equally between Sheriff Hutton Primary School 
and Playgroup.
Please start saving your saleable items!
As previously we will be collecting in Sheriff Hutton and Lilling on the Friday evening and Saturday  
morning.  Due  to  Health  and  Safety  regulations  we  are  unable  to  accept  upholstered  furniture 
including  sofas  unless  they have  a  label  showing  they are  not  flammable.  We also  cannot  sell 
mattresses, dishwashers, washing machines, fridges or cookers. We ask that all items are in saleable 
condition as disposal of left over items is difficult. 
As ever we will be asking for volunteers to help with all aspects of the Auction – further details in next 
month’s News.

Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club
The green is frozen enough for ice skating but our dedicated sports persons can keep fit by playing  
an active game of bingo in the village hall on Friday 10th February at 7.30pm.

While the jack is out of play everyone will be competing vigorously for the bingo jack-pot!

We will be very happy to welcome all our regular players and anyone who cares to try out for the 
bingo team whatever the weather.



The Methodist Church
It just seems we have wished you all a Happy New Year and in this month we have the start of Lent 
and begin to think of Easter. What a rush it all seems as days go quickly by. So stop, pause, and give 
time to think what is our life all about. I hope in our services we can help you to find that quiet time of 
peace and time to reflect.

Sunday Services in February
5th  10.30 a.m. Rev. Derek Wooldridge (Home Missions Service)
12th   11.00 a.m. Family Praise service at the Parish Church
                       6.30 p.m. Rev Graham Peaden (Communion)
19th    10.30 a.m. Rev Graham Peaden (Communion)
 26th       10.30 a.m. Mr Ray Graves
                       6.30 p.m. Circuit Service at Clifton Methodist Church

Ash Wednesday Hunger Lunch February 22nd at 12 noon
There will be a united village churches hunger lunch of bread and cheese at the Methodist Church. A 
collection will be taken for Christian Aid and there will be a time of prayer and meditation.

Additional Activities
Mondays   7.30 p.m. Guild  in the Miss Ward Room (See separate programme)
Wednesdays    8.30 a.m. Morning Prayers
                       10.00 a.m. Drop in for Coffee and chat
                         6.15 p.m. Singing Group (1st and 15th)

Monday Guild meets at 7.30 p.m. in the Miss Ward Room and a warm invitation is extended to 
anyone who would like to come along. The programme in February is as follows.

 6th Home Missions Evening with Rev Philip Turner of Haxby Methodist Church
13th An illustrated holiday  in New Zealand with Mrs Ann Quick
20th The work of The Salvation Army.
27th Hearing Dogs with June and David Scatchard.

Womens World Day of Prayer
This United Church Service will be at the Methodist Church on Friday March 2nd at 2.30 p.m.

Dear Friends,
In psalm 46 verse 10 it says, “Be still, and know that I am God.”  Most of the psalm is about the 
turbulence of life.  It talks about wars and about the whole of nature being uprooted and destroyed. 
Yet in the midst of all of this turbulence the Psalmist urges us to be still, so that we can know God 
better.

We live in a very busy time.  Most of us wonder how we can manage to get all of the things that we 
want to do in 24 hours in the day.  We have this feeling that we should always be busy.  It is as if our 
life’s work is measured by the amount of activity that we fit in.  But there is a tremendous power in 
stillness.  There is a tremendous healing in the ability to be able to be still and ponder God’s nature.

I saw a brief article in the news about meditation.  A reporter spoke to a doctor who was investigating 
the phenomenon with the latest high technology to see what effect it had.  They were looking at a 
brain scan.  When someone meditated they discovered that the chronic pain that they suffered from 
reduced.  The reporter discovered that the front part of the brain, (which is associated with ego) 
reduced in activity, and the rest of the brain was stimulated.  It was a very small sample but it seemed 
that stillness was not only healing but also draws people out of themselves to think of others.

We are entering the time of Lent in February.  It is a time that we traditionally think of as a time to 
meditate.  It is a time to think about our life and our relationship to God.  So I invite you all at this time 
of Lent to read psalm 46.  Look at all of the images, and the power of that psalm.  But also I invite you 
to act on verse 10.  Be still and know God.

With every blessing from

Graham



St. Helen & the Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton with St. Leonard Farlington
The Forest of Galtres Benefice of St.Leonard, Farlington: St Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: St. Nicholas, Stillington; All Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest & Huby

SERVICES IN FEBRUARY

Sheriff 
Hutton

5th 9.30am Holy Communion

12th 11am Village Praise in Parish 
Church 

19th 9.30am Holy Communion
26th 9.30am Healing Service

Farlington 12th 11.15am Holy Communion – BCP
26th 11.15am Holy Communion – BCP

Marton 5th 4.00pm Evening Worship 
19th 4.00pm Benefice Celtic Eucharist

Stillington 5th 10am Village Praise  – Methodist 
Church 

12th 9.30am Holy Communion
19th 9.30am Healing Service
26th 9.30am Holy Communion 

Sutton-on-
the-Forest 

5th 8am
10.45am

Holy Communion
Morning Worship

12th 10.45am Holy Communion
19th 8am 

10.45am
Holy Communion
Village Praise

22nd 10.15 Benefice Communion & 
Imposition of Ash

27th 10.45am Holy Communion

EVENTS

7 February PCC Meeting - 7.30pm Miss Ward Room 
22nd February Ash Wednesday – Benefice Holy Communion and Imposition of Ash – 10.15 at All  

Hallows, Sutton

Sheriff Hutton Gardening Club 
The meeting in the Village Hall on Wednesday, 15th February at 7.30pm welcomes Nigel Harrison, 
who works as a part time lecturer and for Radio York. His talk, 'The Italian Job: The Villa Cicogna 
Mozzoni', is about the restoration of its garden. 
There will be a short Extra AGM for members at the beginning of the meeting to discuss Clause 5.2.3 
of The Constitution which says, 'The Officers shall hold office for not more than three years.'  The 
amendment, to discuss, is to add, 'except in exceptional circumstances by majority agreement of the 
Committee'.
Visitors are welcome to come to the meeting, but will not be allowed to vote on this amendment.
 
Helen Loynes

Village Ramble
Blow away the dark days of winter by joining the Village Ramble on Thursday, 23rd February.   Meet 
at the Village Hall car park at 9.30am.   An exhilarating 4 – 5 mile walk in the glorious North Yorkshire  
countryside is followed by a pub lunch.   We get back to the village by 3pm



Friends of the Village Hall 
Jack, Caryn and The Elastic Band  Saturday February 25th  in the Village Hall
Doors open 7.00pm for a 7.30pm start
This will be an evening of home-grown entertainment featuring our local vocalists Jack Ashbridge and 
Caryn Douglas.
On either side of a 2 course Buffet supper, Jack and Caryn will sing a mixture of ballads, classics, fun 
songs and singalongs.
Jack will make a return with some of his best-loved songs such as "Fly me to the moon", "If I were a 
rich man", "Georgia" and "Cry me a river" all delivered in his inimitable style and with great humour. 
Caryn will sing some of her favourites "Send in the clowns", "Moon River", "Big Spender" and many 
more. There are a number of duets ("New York New York", "You don't bring me flowers", "Baby it's 
cold outside") and many new songs for those who have heard this super combination before. Andy 
(Keyboards &  Vocals), Caroline (Percussion), Robert (Trombone), Mike (Electric Guitars) and Jerry 
(Acoustic Guitars & mandolin) provide the music throughout the evening.
Bar and Raffle
Come along for an evening of fun, food and music.
Tickets £8 Adults, Children £4. To  reserve your ticket ( it is very helpful where possible to know 
numbers in advance for catering purposes)  please contact Margaret Fisher on 878314.

Easter Coffee Morning Saturday March 31st 10am – 12 noon in the Village Hall
Further details in the March News

Queen’s Jubilee Celebrations
Monday June 4th in and around the Village Hall
A well attended open meeting decided to celebrate this occasion with an event open to everyone in 
the Village on Monday June 4th.
Further meetings are to take place to organise the details of the event but an outline plan was drawn  
up as follows:
3pm Sports/ Games for Children and Young People
4.30pm Street Party in the Village Hall  Car Park. Local  organisations will  be asked to help with  
providing refreshments (inside if wet )
A Tea Dance will  take place during the afternoon 
7pm onwards Disco, Bar, BBQ
A further planning meeting to be held on Tuesday February 21st in The Village Hall  at  7.30pm.  
Anyone interested is very welcome to attend. For further information contact Margaret Fisher on 
878314 or Dick and Jill Johnson on 878545

Thank-you
Sending my Love and Best Wishes for 2012 to all friends and neighbours in Sheriff Hutton.
Your support has sustained me through a difficult year.
My Thanks to You All.
Margaret Hatton.

Thank you.  To the Churches Committee for planning, organising and raising money for
another wonderful New Year Party for us of Mature Years.
Thank you to all who worked, provided, and served the excellent tea on Saturday January 8 th.
I make particular mention of the welcome and happy service and kindness of the hostesses.
Thank you to all who provided the enjoyable entertainment. The special soloist and accompanist, the 
school choir and their conductor and accompanist.
The applause showed our appreciation of all the talents and happiness shown to end another
memorable party.



Message From the Jumblies 
Thank you so much to everyone who supported our first Jumble Sale of 2012, your amazing 
generosity is so very much appreciated.  Although the day was very cold it didn’t keep our customers 
away, quite the opposite we had lots of new faces as well as our usual customers.  The kitchen staff 
were kept very busy, a great cake stall, super tombola and raffle all added to the fantastic total of 
£1610 being raised for our Pre-school Playgroup, which will certainly help them with their finances.

Our next sale will be on February 11th at 2pm in the Village Hall, raising money for York Against 
Cancer.  As usual all donations of clothes, toys, bric-a-brac, household linen, tombola and raffle 
prizes and cakes will be very much appreciated.

We will be at the Village Hall from 9.00 am on the morning to receive anything you would like to 
donate.  The doors will be closed at 12 noon in order to give us time to get ready for the sale to start 
at 2pm.  

A Reminder - The Annual Book Sale will be on Sunday 11th March in aid of the Parish Church. 
Donations of good condition second hand hard and paper backs, jigsaws, DVD’s and CD’s will be 
very much appreciated.  If you have books etc you would like to donate please contact Roy 
Thompson, John Oakley or Cheryl Smith, or any of the Jumblies after 11th February.
This is a great opportunity for you to clear out your book shelves and also to come along and restock 
them at a fraction of the cost of a new book and enjoy home- made refreshments.  More details will 
be published in the March News.
Thank you for your continuing support

Penny Bean
01347 878392

Sheriff Hutton Youth Club Update
Now that the Club is once again thriving with 45 members registered and a team of Leaders settled 
in, I wanted to say a special thank you to Jean Whisker who previously helped as a Youth Leader. 
Jean really enjoyed getting involved and could often be seen running up and down the football field 
during club sessions. Luckily there was often a game of football or rounders going on as well, so she 
was very much thought of as a part of the team by members. A huge thank you for the time you gave.
It should be remembered that this club is voluntary and could not go ahead without all the helpers 
who get no remuneration and members that attend regularly. We are now looking to build on what we 
have, improve equipment and perhaps get more adventurous with other activities including outings.

Please note that the club continues on Tuesday evenings 7 – 8.30pm, entry £1.50, only closed for 
half term and Easter holidays.
If you are interested in youth work, would like to volunteer as part of Duke of Edinburgh, just want to 
find out more about the club or help, then please call Melanie/Tim 878711.

Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club
Social tennis. There will be a Ladies session on Saturday February 4th from 1.30pm.
The Monday and Wednesday sessions are both proving popular and we are  enjoying some excellent 
winter tennis.
The Club AGM will be in March more details in the March News
Josephine Johnson tel 878626

“Supermobile" Library Service
The super-mobile will visit Sheriff Hutton Village Hall car park between 10.00 and 12.00 on Friday, 
February 10th and 24th .

Richard III at Sheriff Hutton - Revealed! October 20/21st 2012  
A weekend of celebration in words and music at St Helen and the Holy Cross
 More details later.



The family of Claude Coverdale would like to say thank-you for cards of condolence and 
words of sympathy for Claude, who died on the first of January in his 100 th year.
He was a people person, and over recent years was often seen at his garden gate engaging in 
conversation with passers by.
Although he had outlived most of his contemporaries, the large gathering at St. Helens was evidence 
of the esteem and affection in which he was held in the village.

Our Village
Are you interested in your village?  What do you know about your village?  Would you like to know 
more about your village and its surrounding area?
Do you, your family or friends have any documents, photos, memories etc  about Sheriff Hutton that  
you would like to share with others so we can chart a little more of the village history? 
Come and join a group of like-minded people and our speaker, Jim Hall who will share with us his ex-
periences of a village project he is involved with and the way it has unearthed a lot of interesting ma-
terial.  Could we do the same sort of thing?
We are meeting in Sheriff Hutton Village Hall on Wednesday, February  22nd at 7.30 pm.
If you are interested but cannot  join us on this occasion please contact Margaret Thompson 878465 
or Nancy Megginson 878411 so we can keep in touch with you.    

Sheriff Hutton Art Group
Our next painting workshop will be on Saturday 18 February – 9.30 to 3.30 in the Village Hall with  
Catherine Inglis, a well known local artist working in pastels.  If you have not booked and would like  
to attend please contact Joan Smith on 01347 811214 for availability as the class is nearly fully 
booked.

The Open painting session planned for Saturday 3rd March has now been cancelled.

Saturday 17th March – commencing 9.30am in the Village Hall we have a painting day with Robert  
Brindley, another popular local artist who will be working with watercolour.  If you are interested in 
attending, again please contact Joan Smith (details above) to book a place.

A reminder to all  Art Group Members that this year’s Pre-Exhibition Meeting is being held in the  
Village Hall on Wednesday 29 February, commencing at 7.30pm.  Please attend if you can.

The Sheriff Hutton Annual Art Exhibition will be held over the Easter weekend Sunday 8 th April and 
Monday 9th April.  We look forward to seeing you there.  There is always lots to see and an amazing 
array of talent to brighten up the weekend.

Estelle Grout

Dates to Note
March 2nd 2.30pm Women’s World Day of Prayer at Methodist Church

11th Book Sale in aid of Parish Church in Village Hall
12th Village Charity meeting in the Village Hall
13th St Helen’s Annual PCC in the Miss Ward Room
17th 9.30am Art Group workshop with Robert Brindley in Village Hall
31st 10-12 noon Easter Coffee Morning in Village Hall

Apl 8/9th Art Group Annual Exhibition in Village Hall
 21st 1pm onwards Village Auction in Aid of School and Playgroup
May 19th Castle Open Day
Jun 4th 3pm onwards Queen’s Jubilee Celebrations in/around Village Hall
July 2nd Village Charity meeting in the Village Hall
August 5th 5pm Summer Banquet at Farlington Church- save the date
August 11th Village Produce Show in the Village Hall
September 22nd Macmillan Coffee Morning in the Village Hall
October 20/21st Richard III at Sheriff Hutton –Revealed! At St Helen’s
November 12th Village Charity meeting in the Village Hall



York – Sheriff Hutton – Malton : Bus Timetable
If you are travelling to/from Malton change at Castle Howard or Welburn where the buses connect.
Route Number 183 183 183 183
Malton Bus Station 0900 1120 1320 1700
Welburn 0917 1137 1337 1717
Bulmer - 1142 1342 1722
Castle Howard - 1148 1348 1728

↓ ↓ ↓
Route Number 181 181 181 180 181
Castle Howard - - 1150 1350 1650
Welburn 0720 0920 - Via 

Coneysthorpe, 
Terrington and 

Scackleton-

-
Bulmer 0725 0925 - 1656
Foston 0733 0933 1158 -
Thornton le Clay 0735 0935 1200 -
Sheriff Hutton 0743 0943 1208 1423 1703
West Lilling 0747 0947 1212 1427 1707
Flaxton 0754 0954 1219 1434 1714
Claxton 0759 0959 1224 1439 1719
Sand Hutton 0802 1002 1227 1442 1722
Hopgrove 0810 1010 1235 1450 1730
Heworth 0817 1017 1242 1457 1737
York Stonebow 0822 1022 1247 1502 1742
York Piccadilly 0825 1025 1250 1505 1745

Route Number 181 181 181 181 181
York Piccadilly 0830 1100 1300 1510 1750
York Stonebow 0833 1103 1303 1513 1753
Heworth 0837 1107 1307 1517 1757
Hopgrove 0843 1113 1313 1523 1803
Sand Hutton 0851 1121 1321 1531 1811
Claxton 0854 1124 1324 1534 1814
Flaxton 0859 1129 1329 1539 1819
West Lilling 0906 1136 1336 1546 1826
Sheriff Hutton 0910 1140 1340 1550 1832
Thornton le Clay Via 

Scackleton, 
Terrington and 
Coneysthorpe

1148 1348 1558 R
Foston 1150 1350 1600 R
Welburn - 1358 1608 R
Bulmer - 1403 1613 R
Castle Howard 0943 1158 1409 1619 -

↓ ↓ ↓ ↓
Route Number 183 183 183 194 182
Castle Howard 0945 1200 1445 1630 1730
Bulmer 0951 1206 1451 Via and change at 

Slingsby
-

Welburn 0956 1211 1456 -
Malton Bus Station 1015 1230 1515 1654 1745
R = After Sheriff Hutton runs only on request to Malton.   ↓ = Connecting services with through fares available

Feel Fab all Over ? !! 
Did you know that a class has started in Sheriff Hutton Village Hall called “ Feel Fab all over” ? This 
class runs on a Tuesday at 10.30 every week during school term time.  It is designed for the adult 
who would like to increase their cardio fitness, tone their muscles using hand held weights and have 
a relaxing stretching out session.  You will feel fab at the end of the 50 minute session and the bonus 
is, if you have a little one you can bring them along too.  Call Linzi on 878743 or 07807 331838 if you 
would like to know more about it.



STEPHEN SHIPLEY
T/A D R Shipley

Builders and Contractors

Peckitts Yard, Sheriff Hutton
Tel : 01347 878 481

PETER BEAN BUILDING
Federation of Master Builders

Farm Building : Concreting
Home Extension and Repairs

Tarmacadam and Block Paving
Excavation and Drainage

Tel : 01347 878 392 or 07836 623 188

EDWARD HULL
BUILDER

&
CONTRACTOR

Tel : 01347 878 354
Mob : 07702 661 664

PETER BELLWOOD
Agricultural & Horticultural Engineer

8 York Road, Sheriff Hutton, York
ALL FARM & GARDEN MACHINERY

REPAIRED : SERVICED : SHARPENED
Contact : 01347 878 590
Mobile : 07947 045 222

Dawsonbuild
Extensions : Conversions
Renovation : New Build

Repairs
Over 20 years Experience

Tel : 01347 878 186 or 0772 769 4428

RICHARD TURNER
Plastering, Tiling, General Building & 

Conservatories too!
also

Designer Driveways & Patios – 
Block/Stone Paving & Pattern

Imprinted Concrete   Free Quotes
Tel : 01347 879 099 or 07816 642 566

GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd.
PLUMBING & HEATING ENGINEERS

7, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton

OFTEC Registered Installer
Gas and Plumbing Registered

Tel : 01347 878 512

H²O
Plumbing & Heating Ltd

Oil and Gas Qualified
Boiler Replacements & Systems Upgraded
Ground and Air Source Heat Pump Systems

Bathrooms and Kitchens
Tel : 01347 878 684

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD
MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs

Discount Tyres & Exhausts
Electrics & Engine Diagnostics

Air Conditioning & Wheel Alignment
3–5 Dale Road, Sheriff Hutton, York, YO60 6RZ

www.j-skelton.co.uk
Tel : 01347 878 790

BEAUMONT’S GARAGE
MOT Testing : Repairs : Servicing

LPG Gas Sales

Tel : 01347 878 326

Simon Wood
t/a R E Wood LTD

Accident & Paint Refinishing Specialists
Vehicle Servicing : MOT Preparation

Used Car Sales
New Lane, Sheriff Hutton

Monday – Friday 8.30 am – 5pm
Tel : 01347 878 332

NEIL HUTCHINSON
Motor Body Repairs

Manor Farm, Ganthorpe
WELDING & SPRAYING

PRE-MOT WORK : SERVICING

Tel : 01653 648 436 or 648 441

Painter & Decorator
GRAHAM HILL

“25 Years Experience”
The Byre, Field House Farm

Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA
Tel : 01904 468 773

CATHY CUNNINGHAM
Painting & Decorating

also
Furniture Painting : Ageing : Distressing

Competitively Priced
Tel : (Bulmer) 01653 618152

Neil Eshelby
Painter and Decorator

68 Anthea Drive,
Huntington, York YO31 9DD

Tel : 01904 654 523
Mobile : 07704 403 358

PAUL NELSON
Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND 
DECORATING

Tel : 01347 878 185

Aerial Services – York.co.uk
Fed up with poor reception? …

Still running off your Old Aerial System?....
We offer

Fully Insured professional service
Your property left clean and tidy
We supply our own vacuums !

Call Steve on 01904 678 823

Derek Precious
Oil Heating Services

Plumbing : Central Heating
Installation : Maintenace

Tel : 01904 760 413
MobIle : 07740 493  903

www.oilheatingservices-york.co.uk 

DENTAL SURGEONS
New Patients Welcome
Early Morning Surgery

Robert Glover : Alison Byrne
Nitin Prasad

96 The Mount, York
Tel : 01904 623 436

Richard Fisher & Associates
DENTAL SURGEONS
Richard W Fisher ~ Karen Darby

Zareen Ashraff ~ Annette Wiltshire
Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall

York YO32  5AA
Tel : 01904 490 060

JANE HOLLOWOOD
MSCh and HPC registered

CHIROPODIST /
PODIATRIST

Home Visits

Tel : 01904 491688

http://www.oilheatingservices-york.co.uk/
http://www.j-skelton.co.uk/


Scissor Line Salon
Unisex Hairdressing & Beauty Room

In
STILLINGTON

Main Street, next to the Primary School
Open ~ Monday – Saturday 

call us on 01347 811 757

S & H
Bevil Kinloss

Private Hire, Pre-Booked
York Station : Hospital : Doctors

Airports : Local Towns and Villages
bevilkinloss@aol.com 

Tel : 01347 878 346 or  07740 231 535

CAFÉ WORLD
All Day Breakfast

Hot & Cold Sandwiches, Coffee & Tea
Open 8am – 1.30pm

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate
Tel : 01347 878 967

NICOLA’S CUISINE
OUTSIDE CATERING

Tailor Made Menus
Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire

Tel : 01347 878 938
Mobile : 07860 612 622

Stunning Wedding Fairs in Exclusive Yorkshire Venues
Bespoke Wedding Planning & Design

Website Design, Advertising & Marketing

Contact Lisa on 0843 289 8504
enquiries@theweddingaffair.co.uk

www.theweddingaffair.co.uk 

ALISON MASSINGHAM
flowers 

Cavenagh House
The Square, Sheriff Hutton

 Flowers, Plants and Gifts  for all occasions
~ Nationwide Delivery ~
Tel : 01347 878144

www.alisonmassingham.co.uk 
York Wines

Specialist Wine Importers
Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales

Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton
www.yorkwines.co.uk

Tel : 01347 878716
Open daily except Sunday

Duo Designs
Designed and custom made furniture

Bespoke furniture fitted or free 
standing in all styles and materials.

Contact,  Michael Binnersley
Tel : 01347 879 056

Poppy Caterers and Marquees
Bespoke Caterers and Marquee Hire

Specialists in outside catering for all occasions
Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

Tel: 01347 878628
email: info@poppycaterers.co.uk

www.poppymarquees.co.uk
www.poppycaterers.co.uk

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS
Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park

‘Quality Meats
at Competitive Prices’

Jerry Petch

Tel/Fax : 01347 878 222

STILLINGTON FISHERIES
for the

finest skinless haddock and cod
Tuesday – Thursday 5.00 – 7.00

Friday & Saturday 11.45 – 1.30 & 5.00 – 7.00
Closed Sunday and Monday

The Green, Stiilington, YO61 1JX
Tel : 01347 811 747

A professional accountancy service
personalised to you and your business.

We offer a full range of accountancy services,
that can be tailored to your business needs.

Please call or email for a free consultation.
01904 692585  enquiries@hareandco.co.uk

Linzi
Exercise Classes (RSA) in Sheriff Hutton

Pilates, Circuits and Stretch.
Swimming Teacher (STA)

Private or group lessons

01347 878743 or 07807 331838

Anna Martinez-Armitage
Spanish Tutor

Courses for people of all ages and abilities
Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations

Conversational & Holiday Spanish 
Tel: 07800 634510
W: www.spanish-talk.com 

W: www.books4spanish.com

Thornton Le Clay based driving school
• Lessons for new and qualified 

drivers
• Night time and motorway lessons
1st 4 hours £60, 2hour lesson £42
find out loads more on my website

www.timetodrive.biz
or contact me directly on 07708 188792

All aspects of gardening undertaken including;
Paving, fencing, planting, turf, design & 

maintenance
Please call Tom for a free quote

Tel: 07752 420 906 or 01904 422 225
www.wildlandscapesyork.com

Flaxton Forge
Artist Blacksmith & Fabricator

Bespoke Ironwork
made to Commission

Contact : Tom Heys : 01904 468 144
Website : www.flaxtonforge.co.uk 

MALCOLM COLLINS
30 Years Experience

Fencing : All Tree Work
Hedge Cutting

Fully Insured
Tel : 01347 878 275

THE TREE FELLA
Sam Dickson C&G Arb.

All aspects of Tree Surgery and Foresttry
QualityWoodchip For Sale (Delivered)

Chipper for Hire with Operator
Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance

Tel : 01653 627 136 or 07725 053 449
 www.samthetreefella.co.uk 

Howardian Contracts
Tracked 360 Excavators

1.5 – 6.5 tonne tracked operated digger hire
Drainage, drain repairs, ditching
landscaping & pond excavation

Contact : Guy Unsworth 07778 589 952
g.unsworth@btinternet.com 

J H WRIGHT & SONS
COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley
York  YO41 1JU

Tel : 01759 371 319

mailto:g.unsworth@btinternet.com
http://www.samthetreefella.co.uk/
http://www.flaxtonforge.co.uk/
http://www.timetodrive.biz/
http://www.books4spanish.com/
http://www.spanish-talk.com/
mailto:enquiries@hareandco.co.uk
http://www.poppycaterers.co.uk/
http://www.yorkwines.co.uk/
http://www.alisonmassingham.co.uk/
http://www.theweddingaffair.co.uk/
mailto:enquiries@theweddingaffair.co.uk
mailto:bevilkinloss@aol.com


Village Regular Weekly Activities
 Sun 9.30am  Holy Communion  Parish Church – But check in Church for Details

10.30am  Morning Service  Methodist Church
 Mon 9.30am  Playgroup  Village Hall 2.00pm  Ladies Tennis  Tennis Club

7.30pm  Badminton  Village Hall
Tues 9.30am  Pilates  Village Hall

10.30am  Feel Fab All Over  Village Hall 12.30pm  Luncheon Club  Village Hall
11.30am  Gentle Exercise  Village Hall 7-8.30 pm  Youth Group  Village Hall

 Wed 8.00am  Morning Prayers  Methodist Church
9.30am  Playgroup  Village Hall

10.00am  Drop in for Coffee  Methodist Church
11.00am  Ladies Tennis  Tennis Club

 Thu 9.45am  Babes & Toddlers  Village Hall 6.00pm  Gentle Exercise  Village Hall
7.00pm  Endurance & 

Cardio
 Village Hall

8.00pm  Pilates  Village Hall
 Fri 9.30am  Playgroup  Village Hall

12 – 
12.30

 Playgroup Lunch 
Club

 Village Hall 12.30 – 
3pm

 Playgroup  Village Hall

Additional activities in February
Wed 1st 7.30pm Field Naturalists AGM and members night in Village Hall
Thu 2nd 9.30-11.30 Health Visitor in Village Hall
Mon 6 th 7pm Planning  Meeting  for  Castle Open Day

7.30pm Guild Home Missions Evening with Rev Philip Turner
Wed 8th 7.30pm Y.C.A. Music, Medicine and Technology in Village Hall
Fri 10th 7.30pm Bowls Club Bingo in Village Hall

7.30pm Parish Council meeting in Village Hall
Sat 11th 2pm Jumble Sale in aid of York Against Cancer in Village Hall
Mon 13th 7.30pm Guild An Illustrated New Zealand Holiday with Mrs Ann Quick
Wed 15th 7.30pm Gardening Club “The Villa Cicogna Mozzoni” in Village Hall
Sat 18th 9.30-3.30pm Art Group workshop with Catherine Inglis in Village Hall
Mon 20th 7.30pm Guild The Work of The Salvation Army
Wed 22th 12 noon Ash Wednesday Hunger Lunch at Methodist Church

7.30pm Our Village history project in Village Hall
Thu 23rd 9.30am Ramble
Sat 25 th 7.30pm Musical  Evening  with  Jack, Caryn, and The Elastic Band in 

Village Hall
Mon 27th 7.30pm Guild Hearing Dogs with June and David Scatchard
Wed 29th 7.30pm Art Group pre-exhibition meeting in Village Hall

~ To Hire the Village Hall  call 07913  409  689  or e mail  villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk ~

To contact the Village News production team call Richard and Wendy Haste (878581)
or Lynne and Brian Shepherd (878310) or e mail villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk

Items for the March Village News should reach the editors by the 18th  of February
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